

BUSA Committee 2025-26

The BUSA Committee meeting on 3rd November 2025

via Google Meet, 19:00 – 19:20

Karen Rawson KR Dan Flood DF Isobel Hedley Fenn IHF Jess Beecher JB Lucy Cox LC

Jack Dolder JD James Gifford JG Kate Wharmby KW Ella Nichols EN Jamie Edwards JE

Committee Meeting Minutes

	Item	
1.	Apologies for Absence Notified; Neil Collingridge NC Henry Collins HC Ollie Meadowcroft OM George Atwell GA Lottie Holland LH Will Fearn WF Henry Hollingworth HH Tanyel Mustafa TM Alexander Inchbald AI Freya Mason FM Tom Edwards TE	KR
2.	Chair <ul style="list-style-type: none"> DF asked if in the next month committee members start thinking about next years committee, as to whether thinking of staying on or looking for replacement 	DF
3.	Vice Chair <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No report 	FM
4.	Finances Report <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Membership Invoices-all invoices have had a reminder sent out that these need to be paid before fleets 	HC
5.	Development <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Development fund applications to be sent out in the next few weeks 	JD
6.	Discipline Officers <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Fleet Racing Ksail will be bringing spares to the event. A total of 84 entries for the event and all universities have paid their membership bar one who are being chased. All information on BUCS points are listed on race paperwork. Team Racing IHF has been in meetings with Keith KSail to discuss the structure of the events and further meetings have been pencilled in. All risk assessments and host agreements are in progress and IHF will be chasing. BUCS Womens have 2 potential hosts and details are being finalised with a host being announced shortly. The date of this event will be 28 February-1 March Keelboating NOR has been written for both events and awaiting final approval before posting. A survey was sent out on the request of BUCS regarding low attendance. The results of this were cost and qualifications for skipper which will be fed back to BUCS Match Racing No report BUCS Update No report RYA Update No report 	KW IHF EN TE TM JB

7.	Media Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No report 	WF
8.	Area Chairs <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Scotland Grouse used KSail Swiss and getting ready for SSS1 in 2 weeks time. Two more events are going on the calendar once all details are finalised and these are to be sent to KR for BUSA calendar. Northern The North has had a really positive to the year. Sheffield Shuffle although windy went well with very good atmosphere all weekend. We've done 2 training events as a region - an online team racing rules talk delivered by James Chapman and a Captains training day delivered by Mike Hartley at West Kirby, both were very good with lots of takeaways to hone and discuss in training. Conversations about more inter university training and collaborations are also starting which is really good. Eastern no report Midlands Term time has only just started so not much to report. Loughborough and Notts are training together and a host has been sorted for Midlands qualifiers Western Western Keelboat Association have started running out of Cardiff Bay and have received good engagement from USCs in the region. Southern No report 	LH OM AI JG LC JE
9.	Secretary Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No report 	KR
10.	AOB <ul style="list-style-type: none"> None 	DF
11.	Next Meeting Dates 8 th December 2025	KR